
CITY OF OFFICIAL 
PORTLAND, OREGON MINUTES 

A REGULAR MEETING OF THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF PORTLAND, OREGON 
WAS HELD THIS 26th DAY OF APRIL, 2000 AT 9:30 A.M. 

THOSE PRESENT WERE: Mayor Katz, Presiding; Commissioners Francesconi, Hales, 
Saltzman and Sten, 5. 

OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE: Karla Moore-Love, Acting Clerk of the Council; Ben 
Walters, Deputy City Attorney; and Officer Chuck Bolliger, Sergeant at Arms. 

Agenda No. 555 was pulled from Consent. On a Y-5 roll call, the balance of the Consent 
Agenda was adopted as follows: 

CONSENT AGENDA - NO DISCUSSION 

551 Cash investment balances March 2 through March 29,2000 (Report; Treasurer) 

Disposition: Placed on File. 

552	 Accept bid ofPortland Freightliner to furnish 33,000 GVW cab and chassis for $87,499 
(Purchasing Report - Bid No. 99837) 

Disposition: Accepted Prepare Contract. 

553	 Accept bid of Geo-Tech Explorations, Inc.lStettler Supply Company to furnish water supply 
production wells 35, 36 and 37 for $1,237,523 (Purchasing Report - Bid No. 99856) 

Disposition: Accepted Prepare Contract. 

554	 . Reject all bids for Multnomah Arts Center re-roof project (Purchasing Report - Bid No. 
99869) 

Disposition: Accepted. 

Mayor Vera Katz 

556 Approve the updated Arena Finance Management Plan for FY 1998-99 and the July 1, 1999 
through June 30, 2004 Plan (Resolution) 

Disposition: Resolution No. 35881. (Y-5) 

)
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*557 Extend legal services agreement with Hoffman, Hart & Wagner LLP (Ordinance; amend 
Agreement No. 32205) 

Disposition: Ordinance No 174368. (Y-5) 

*558 Amend agreement between Multnomah County District Attorney's Office and the City for 
use of Local Law Enforcement block grant funds (Ordinance; amend Agreement No. 
50930) 

Disposition: Ordinance No. 174369. (Y-5) 

*559 Pay claim of Kenrick R. Luck (Ordinance) 

Disposition: Ordinance No. 174370. (Y-5) 

Commissioner Jim Francesconi 

560 Accept contract with Clermont Enterprises, Inc. for hauling services at Mt. Scott Aquatic 
Center as substantially complete and authorize final payment (Report; Contract No. 32175) 

Disposition: Accepted. 

*561 Grant Specially Attended Transportation permit to Viraphanh Vorachanh, doing business as 
Med-Way (Ordinance) 

Disposition: Ordinance No. 174371. (Y-5) 

*562 Authorize application to Oregon Parks and Recreation for a grant in the amount of $25,000 
to complete the staircase from the NW Thurman Street overpass into lower Macleay Park 
(Ordinance) 

Disposition: Ordinance No. 174372. (Y-5) 

*563 Authorize agreement for acquisition of the Dodge property adjacent to the Springwater 
Corridor at 8644 SE Lambert Street (Ordinance) 

Disposition: Ordinance No. 174373. (Y-5) 

Commissioner Charlie Hales 

564 Accept contract with EIR Electric for street improvements on NE Martin Luther King Jr. 
Blvd., NE Portland Blvd. to NE Dekum Street, as complete, release retainage and make final 
payment (Report; Contract No. 32315) 

Disposition: Accepted. 

) 
*565 Authorize a contract and provide for payment for the SE Tacoma Street, McLoughlin to 

32nd, street improvement (Ordinance) 

Disposition: Ordinance No. 174374. (Y-5) 
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Commissioner Dan Saltzman 

566 Accept completion of the Whitaker Slough culvert replacement, NE 92nd Dr. and Marx 
sanitary sewer, Project No. 5804/5629, and authorize final payment to John L. Jersey & Son, 
Inc. (Report; Contract No. 32494) 

Disposition: Accepted. 

567 Accept completion ofthe Columbia Boulevard Wastewater Treatment Plant odor control 
project, sewer cleanings unloading area, Project No. 6551, and authorize final payment to 
Triad Mechanical, Inc. (Report; Contract No. 32562) 

Disposition: Accepted. 

*568	 Amend agreement with PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP for Bureau of Environmental Services 
audit findings (Ordinance; amend Contract No. 32215) 

Disposition: Ordinance No. 174375. (Y-5) 

569	 Authorize application to the US Environmental Protection Agency for a grant in the amount 
of $399,503 for the Environmental Monitoring for Public Access and Community Tracking 
program (Ordinance) 

Disposition: Passed to Second Reading May 3, 2000 at 9:30 a.m. 

Gary Blackmer 

*570	 Assess system development charge contracts and private plumbing loan program contracts 
(Ordinance; Z0723, Z0724, T0038, T0039, K0021, K0022, P0051) 

Disposition: Ordinance No. 174376. (Y-5) 

REGULAR AGENDA 

555	 Accept bid of Ausbie & Associates, Inc. to furnish NE 162nd Ave pollution reduction 
facility fencing for $63,187 (Previous Agenda 521; Bid No. 99853) 

Discussion: Sue Klobertanz, Director of Purchasing said they are recommending the 
contract be awarded to Ausbie & Associates, Inc. Mr. Ausbie is requesting he be provided 
financial assistance to obtain the fencing material, which is approximately $50,000 ofthe 
$63,187. The manufacture wants thirty percent down and the balance on delivery. They are 
not legally obligated to provide the financing on this. One option available provided eighty­
five percent of the material cost upon delivery to the site. 

Mayor Katz asked if all other possibilities had been pursued. 

Ms. Klobertanz stated they had long lengthy discussions with Mr. Ausbie and within the 
)	 City staff and believed they made him aware of all the possibilities that he might be able to 

avail himself of. 

Page 3 of 15 



APRIL26, 2000
 

Commissioner Saltzman asked if purchasing would recommend awarding with the eighty­
five percent payment on delivery. 

Ms. Klobertanz said that is at the discretion of what is in the standard provision in the 
standard construction specs that the engineer can make following the award of the contract. 

Commissioner Francesconi asked if we would have to go through any processing again if 
Mr. Ausbie decided not to go through with it or could we give it right away to the next 
bidder. 

Ms. Klobertanz said it would go to the next bidder. 

Mr. Ausbie stated he was trying to layout something beneficial for all concerned and to 
establish some type of precedent for general contractors. The program is suppose to help 
them to grow and in doing so all contractors need to establish letters of credit. The 
contractor is out of state and will not accept anything else. This will give them thirty days to 
pay for the materials. 

Commissioner Saltzman asked if it was the supplier that will take the letter of credit and 
nothing else. 

Mr. Ausbie affirmed. 

Commissioner Sten asked even though we will pay as soon as you get the materials the 
supplier will not accept that. 

Mr. Ausbie said it was FOB destination which means as soon as it has landed here they have 
to receive payment. 

Commissioner Stenasked if they are saying you will get 85 percent as soon as it lands here. 

Mr. Ausbie confirmed. Out of state contractors have to have full payment once the material 
lands. They will accept thirty percent up front and then the balance upon delivery. Locally 
you do not have that problem as they will bill you net in thirty days. 

Commissioner Francesconi asked how much money it was and what amount was short for 
thirty days. 

Mr. Ausbie said the total was $50,000 for all materials. There is not a lot ofprofit in this 
and a lending institution would cut into the profits. He has to make this project viable for all 
concerned, or it would be done for nothing. 

Commissioner Francesconi asked if the amount needed was $50,000 for thirty days. 

Mr. Ausbie confirmed stating they do not actually need the money they just need the letter 
of credit then they will bill thirty days. 

) Mayor Katz asked Sue Klobertanz if she was going to try and problem solve this further. 

Page 4 of 15 



APRIL26, 2000
 

Ms. Klobertanz said she thought she had tried to do that and laid out all the options 
including suggesting Mr. Ausbie approach Portland Development Commission for a loan. 
Mr. Ausbie said the profit margin on this size contract is fairly small and he is not willing to 
take out a loan. 

Commissioner Saltzman asked what council decision was on a letter of credit. 

Ms. Klobertanz said as part of the proposal for the fair contracting employment strategy 
there was a portion that had been drafted that included a request for funding for financial 
assistance. Because of restrictions in funding, Council decided not to include funding for 
any short term financial assistance. 

Mayor Katz asked if the group would revisit this issue even though the Council made a 
decision several years ago. 

Ms. Klobertanz stated it has been a constant recurring theme from all parties involved and 
that short term financing is an issue for small business and they believe it is not available to 
themin the open market. 

Mayor Katz asked even with the Portland Development Commission loan program. 

Ms. Klobertanz said yes, because they feel that the Portland Development Commission loan 
programs do not meet their immediate needs. It is more of a loan program than a letter of 
credit. 

Mayor Katz said to put it back on the agenda to see what could be recommended down the 
road. . 

Commissioner Francesconi supports it, as legally they do not have any other choices. 

Mayor Katz said in relation to Blueprint 2000 it is a good idea to continue some of the work 
that was started. 

Disposition: Accepted Prepare Contract. (Y-5) 

549	 TIME CERTAIN: 9:30 AM - Stormwater Advisory Committee status report and proposed 
Stormwater Manual revisions (Report introduced by Commissioner Saltzman) 

Discussion: Commissioner Saltzman said the Stormwater Manual was passed a year ago. 
Issues were identified for further input and review and Stormwater Advisory Committee 
was called for. 

Dean Marriott, Director of Bureau ofEnvironmental Services, said the Stormwater Advisory 
Committee was asked to defme and monitor benchmarks for progress to determine how well 
the manual was working, to review and make recommendations for improvements to the 
manual and report periodically to this Council. 

Commissioner Francesconi asked what was the role of the Council regarding changes being ) 
made to the manual. 
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Mr. Marriott said he is the one who adopts the manual but modifications to Code may be 
necessary. This is a progress report, not the final report from the committee. 

Bob Grumal, Stormwater Advisory Committee, said they discussed appropriate pollution 
reduction standards, formal systems for signing credits for facilities built over capacity, 
maintenance responsibilities, standards and credits for on site facilities that receive runoff 
from public right-of-way, review ofmanagement practices, definitions of redevelopment, 
design of flow rate formulas and recommended bench marks. Their primary intent was to 
simplify use of the manual and make it easy for the development community and City staff 
to use and reduce the impact of the quality of the water that flows into our rivers and 
streams. 

Jerry Retzer, Stormwater Advisory Committee, said he was the neighborhood and watershed 
representative on the committee. Two benchmarks are is the manual doing what it was 
intended to achieve and how good is the policy. The three technical benchmarks are: 1) the 
manual will continue to meet or exceed a pollution reduction standard at the time the permit 
is issued; 2) will the manual result in a variety of facilities for stormwater management; and 
3) is the manual an accepted measure based on user surveys and complaints. Two policy 
benchmarks are that the manual result in stormwater discharges that support the City's water 
quality goals and result in rate and volume post-development to supporting City goals. Are 
we moving in the right direction, are we improving water quality as a result of the 
discharges from new sites and facilities and are we maintaining and/or reducing rate and 
volume of runoff from these sites. The manual should use the same standard of 70 percent 
total suspended solid removal for new and redevelopment. That standard should be kept as 
a placeholder for the current time. Compliance with the manual should be evaluated based 
upon whether the developer or property owner implemented the design in accordance with 
the manual. A new owner outreach program is recommended. 

Eric Strecker, Stormwater Advisory Committee, representing the Tryon Creek Watershed 
Council, said they have looked at addressing the impact of existing development on 
stormwater. There is new data from studies about how effective the facilities allowed in the 
manual are on different pollutants and what other environmental consequences they may 
have. He recommended standards and credits for facilities that receive runoff from the . 
public right-of-way; develop policy benchmarks and affluent based pollutant reduction 
standards; and look at the requirement that developments treat the runoff from impervious 
areas only. 

Commissioner Hales asked what constitutes redevelopment in regards to stormwater. 

Mr. Grumal said the current manual would not require any stormwater improvements for 
that project. 

Commissioner Hales asked if it was being recommended that they should. 

Mr. Grumal stated in the future they are recommending a percent value of the project and an 
additional system development charge that goes to creating a public facility or improving 
stormwater on that particular project. 

Commissioner Hales asked what would they do to the building. 
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Mr. Grumal said that a project downtown would provide a stormwater facility on the outside 
in the public right-of-way, mechanical system underground and a tank to treat the 
stormwater. 

Commissioner Hales asked how the stormwater would be treated and what pollutants need 
to removed from that water.
 

Mr. Retzer said the question asked is looking forward. The example given does not require
 
any stormwater management or pollution reduction under the current rules. Outside changes
 
will require stormwater management.
 

Commissioner Hales asked if the recommendation is to start making buildings treat the
 
water coming off the roof and what is in the water.
 

Mr. Strecker said their recommendation is to look at the issue. Studies show that in fifty
 
percent of some cases heavy metals are falling out of the sky with the rain. Dryfall
 
deposition goes on during dry periods. This is still not as bad as the runoff from the street.
 

Commissioner Hales asked if the solution would be to install a tank, but not in the building.
 

Mr. Grumal said one opportunity is to put an underground facility in the street that treats the
 
runoff from the building and water running by in the street.
 

Commissioner Hales asked how will that work with a building two hundred feet up and
 
what will they do with the stormwater from the roof.
 

Mr. Grumal noted the manual requires they treat the stormwater from the roof. They need
 
to build a tank with the option to put it in the sidewalk as a public facility or put it inside the
 
building. Putting it in the street and treating some of the street runoff so it would be a
 
combined system to be turned over to the state.
 

Commissioner Hales asked it he meant the transit mall.
 

Mr. Grumal said yes.
 

Commissioner Hales asked if anyone has checked with the utilities and Portland Department
 
of Transportation to see how big the tanks are and if there is room for them.
 

Eric Strecker said every project is going to have to be different. You could choose to store
 
runoff on the roof and deal with it up there with things such as roof top gardens.
 

Commissioner Hales again asked how big are the tanks.
 

Mr. Grumal stated they are five foot diameter tanks and ten feet deep.
 

Commissioner Hales asked if they will treat a half block building.
 

Mr. Grumal said a facility can treat five or six city blocks.
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Commissioner Hales said we can not require a building owner to build something to serve a 
variety of properties in the public right-of-way. 

Commissioner Saltzman asked if we could accommodate public right-of-way runoff, as The 
Hilton did when they chose to pursue the underground tank option. 

Commissioner Hales noted there is a prescriptive path that says if you are building a 
downtown building that you get to put a tank in your basement that is a certain size and a 
check that you have met the standards. He asked if we are able to do that today. 

Mr. Grumal said yes. 

Lana Danaher, Bureau of Environmental Services staff, stated that starting May 1st changes 
will be drafted and policies will be managed as closely as practicable to the site of 
development and managed in a manner that avoids negative quality and quantity impacts on 
streams, wetlands, ground water and other water bodies. The manual applies to all 
development private, public and includes linear projects. Starting with water quality, 70 
percent TSS removal was the pollution standard. They would take a menu approach to 
provide developers with choices that were equally weighted. Surface infiltration approaches 
will be emphasized and by using vegetative approaches the impervious area can actually be 
reduced. They will be working with stormwater rate reform to develop incentives with 
emphasis on mitigation measures. Where site conditions allow, vegetative approaches will 
be taken up to see what will mitigate impervious areas before selections from the l?enu have 
been made. It is not known who will determine the feasibility of this. Feedback from users 
indicates it has been confusing to use. The area of the manual that deals with source control 
is having a major rewrite as users have concerns with it. They will be coming back in June 
with more specificity, possible code revisions, especially with redevelopment. Continuing 
watershed and facility planning to identify where offsite facilities are necessary, or not 
possible and to deal with specific TMDL's. Changes will be implemented July 1st to 
coordinate with the rate reform incentive program. The stormwater advisory committee will 
be working on existing development. 

Gail Day, Realtor and member of Governmental Affairs Committee with the Portland 
Metropolitan Association of Realtors, said her concerns are that she is not seeing a real 
conclusive set of scientific standards and information as what to do with the quality ofour 
water. We are putting Band-Aids on something that needs to be pulled back in order to take 
a look at what needs to be done and solve the problem from the ground up. It is more cost 
effective to treat a lesser amount. 

Commissioner Francesconi moved to accept the report and was seconded by Commissioner 
Hales. 

Disposition: Accepted. (Y- 5) 

TIME CERTAIN: 10:30 AM - Express City Council support for passage of the May, 2000 
Local Option funding for the Portland Public Schools (Resolution introduced by Mayor 
Katz, Commissioners Francesconi, Hales, Saltzman and Sten) 

Discussion: Mayor Katz noted that as elected officials they are allowed to testify. 
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Commissioner Francesconi said he was proud to be on this Council because of each person's 
personal as well as political commitment to the schools. It is in the City's interest for this 
bond measure to pass. We are all committed to have a city where all of our citizens can 
compete in the 21st century and we want to provide equal opportunity to our citizen's to have 
that competition. The schools anchor our neighborhoods and we all want strong 
neighborhoods, you can not have that without a strong school. Our public schools keep us 
together as a community, not separated between rich and poor or by race or divisions. 

David Wind, Vice President, US Bank, stated that no other urban area in America has a 
public school system that brings people together like Portland's. In our city 90% of families 
send their children to public school. Measure 26-2 gives us a chance to make a positive 
contribution to the schools. It also has support from the business community. To develop a 
diverse economy to meet the challenges of the 21st century a strong public school system is 
a critical component. It provides a well educated work force and a way to attract people and 
an investment in our community. Good schools educate good citizens. 

Greg McPherson, resident of SE Portland said his children went through the Portland public 
schools, a system where the number of students was constant but the number of teachers has 
dropped by 442 from what it was when measure 5 was passed 10 years ago. Class sizes are 
large with 35 to 40 students per class. The measure offers the opportunity to have more to 
spread around and hire 70 teachers back. Parents like himself believe in public education 
and what it does for the community as a whole. 

Julia Kelly-Echiverio, said she was a product ofthe Portland Public School system and is 
here today to articulate her experience going through middle school without any measure 5 
effects but did see the effects of measure 5 in her high school years. Increased class size 
meant reduction of art programs and sports. 

Dave Hamilton, Physics teacher at Franklin High School, President of the Oregon Science 
Teachers Association, said Measure 26-2 will allow them to purchase science text books for 
the district. Class size is an important issue and she appreciates Council's support of schools 
in the past few years and now. 

Susan Scanlon, parent of 3rd grader at Forest Park Elementary, school team captain for the 
local option, and member of the local option campaign committee, said she has heard horror 
stories of book sharing and the such. She is involved with the Coalition for School Funding 
Now, a grass roots effort to support funding at the state level. They were not very 
successful, but allowed schools to go back to their local voters for their school district. 

Mayor Katz stated she thought one billion dollars was very successful. 

Ms. Scanlon stated they were not as successful as they would have liked and that other 
school districts around Oregon are doing the same thing. The passage of the local option 
will provide much needed revenues to Portland Public Schools and will send a powerful 
message to our State Legislature that Oregonians really care about public education and do 
not mind digging deeper to make sure it is adequately funded. 

)	 Commissioner Saltzman wondered ifDoctor Canada could give an update on plans for 
summer school. . 
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Ben Canada, Superintendent Portland Public Schools stated he is prohibited from speaking 
in favor of the local option, but he can state factually that when he left Louisiana in 1967 
from a segregated community in the deep south, he thought he would never see conditions 
for public school children that he had left, he had access to the arts that children in Portland 
do not have access to. He asked the community to think about whether or not they would 
want the children in Portland to go through what he went through as a student in a 
segregated environment to not have access to a quality and complete education. Those who 
vote determine the future of a community. They are grateful for the funding and have 
summer school on target. They identified children through both test scores and 
recommendations from teachers. Summer school will be larger than it was last year and 
could be over 5,000 students. 

Disposition: Resolution No. 35882. (Y- 5) 

Mayor Vera Katz 

*571	 Amend intergovernmental agreement with the Metropolitan Service District for 
consolidation of regional convention, trade and performing arts facilities to return 
operational control of the Civic Stadium to the City (Ordinance; amend Contract No. 
25921) 

Discussion: Ruth Ross, Office of Finance Administration said this is a follow up to the 
Ordinance that was heard two weeks ago that extended the time period during which the 
City and Metro were negotiating a successful conclusion to amending the consolidation 
agreement. All the parties have gotten what they want and need out of this. It provides for 
the return of Civic Stadium to the city in a flexible timeline but she is not certain when the 
Portland Family Entertainment (PFE) deal is going to close. The deal could close between 
June 21st and August 2nd

• It provides disposition ofthe fund balance in an equitable manner. 
The facilities are not subject to excise tax. Disposition of the inventory of the stadium is 
between things that need to be retained by the stadium for operation and equipment that is 
going to be used by Portland Center for the Performing Arts. Safeguards are in place for 
continued City oversight of the operation of the PCPA facility. PCPA will continue to be 
administered by Metro under the operation of Metropolitan Exposition and Recreating 
Commission (MERC). 

Commissioner Saltzman asked if we were looking at a period when the City has to operate 
the stadium before PFE takes over. 

Ruth Ross said no as MERC will continue to operate the stadium until PFE has closed its 
arrangement. Once a termination date has been announced and PFE takes over MERC will 
continue to provide some employee assistance to aid PFE. 

Mayor Katz said she knows they are happy to finish this part of the assignment and there are 
many more pieces. 

Disposition: Ordinance No. 174377. (Y-5) 

) 
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Amend Title 33, Planning and Zoning, to clarify how Basic Utilities are regulated (Second 
Reading Agenda 547; amend Code Title 33) 

Commissioner Sten abstained from the vote as he missed the debate on this item. 

Disposition: Ordinance No. 174378. (Y-4) Commissioner Sten abstained. 

Commissioner Charlie Hales 

*573	 Authorize a contract and provide for payment for construction of the SE Foster Road at 
Jenne Road street improvement project (Ordinance) 

Discussion: Brett Kesterson, Portland Office of Transportation gave the background of this 
project. They have developed projects to improve the roadway to city standards and address 
the safety concerns. Five different projects were developed; three intersections at Jenne, 
162nd and Barbra Welch and two roadway segments from 136th and Barbra Welch and 
Barbra Welch to 162nd as logical sections to improve. Some projects extend beyond five 
years because development is occurring at 162nd and Jenne creating additional demands. 
Developers have contributed money for the improvements for this intersection and there is 
some money from the system development charge fund. They are working with the citizens 
of Pleasant Valley to develop a citizens advisory committee and they needed to look at the 
full build out to understand the impact of the decisions, how the alignment should look and 
what the improvements would be. They had helpful input from the environmental 
community, Oregon Department ofFish and Wildlife, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service and 
Johnson Creek Watershed Council. 

Commissioner Saltzman said they have an application to GWEB for money for the 162nd 

and Foster, and asked ifwe had heard from them. 

Mr. Kesterson said they had heard from them yesterday and they denied it, but gave them a 
period until May 5th to respond back with more information. . 

Paul Gershon, Pleasant Valley Neighborhood Association, who lives in one of the new 
developments that is causing much of the new congestion that occurs there said he wanted to 
say thank you to Mr. Kesterson and the traffic department. They have done a terrific job and 
this is only the beginning of a lot ofdifferent challenges. 

Linda Bauer, President, Powell Valley Neighborhood Association, said thank you. 

Disposition: Ordinance No. 174379. (Y-5) 

*574	 Amend the Comprehensive Plan Map and change the zone of property at 12301 and 12435 
NE Glisan Street from COl (Office Commercial 1) to CG (General Commercial) and from 
R7 (Medium Density Single-dwelling Residential) to CG (General Commercial) with a 
Buffer Zone overlay on the current Single-dwelling Residential parcel and on the CG 
(General Commercial) parcel to the immediate west thereof (Previous Agenda 548; LUR 
99-00875 CP ZC) 

Discussion: Mayor Katz noted that she and Commissioner Sten were not there so she 
handed the gavel over to Commissioner Hales. 
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Commissioner Hales said all they need to do is have a role call as they had already heard 
everything and have no change in the findings or anything else. It was carried forward on 
the theory that people would be able to vote. A moment could be taken to verbally review 
the record. 

Ben Walters, City Attorney, said if Mayor Katz and Commissioner Sten were not present at 
the hearing they could take a moment to recess Council and review the record. If not it will 
be carried over possibly a week. 

Mayor Katz stated she would prefer to carry it over another week and since there was not 
opposition to taking a look. 

Mr. Walters said that would give them the opportunity to review the record and come back 
next week with all five members prepared to vote. 

Mayor Katz said ifthere were no objections they will bring it back next week. 

Disposition: Continued to May 10, 2000 at 2:00 p.m. 

Commissioner Dan Saltzman 

575 Contract with US West Communications, Inc., for the upgrade of the Enhanced 9-1-1 
telephone system at the Bureau of Emergency Communications (Ordinance) 

Discussion: Commissioner Saltzman made a motion to set this over. 

Commissioner Francesconi seconded. 

Commissioner Saltzman stated there have been some last minute details that need to be 
worked out for at least two weeks. 

Mayor Katz hearing no objections so ordered. 

Disposition: Continued to May 10, 2000 at 9:30 a.m. 

Commissioner Erik Sten 

*576 Contract with Portland Community Reinvestment Initiatives for $50,000 for the 
development of affordable rental housing and provide for payment (Ordinance) 

Discussion: Ben Walters, City Attorney said it was Commissioner Sten's choice to abstain, 
but did not think he was required to under the law. . 

Disposition: Ordinance No. 174380. (Y-4) Commissioner Sten abstained. 

) 
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City Auditor Gary Blackmer
 

*577	 Create a local improvement district to construct street and sewer improvements in the SE 
Ivon Ct/125th Ave HCD Local Improvement District (Hearing; Ordinance; C-9962) 

Disposition: Ordinance No. 174381. (Y-5)
 

Assess property for sidewalk repair by the Bureau ofMaintenance for billing processed
 
through March 17,2000 (Hearing; Ordinance; Y1038)
 

Disposition: Passed to 2nd Reading May 3, 2000 at 9:30 a.m.
 

At 11:23 a.m., Council Adjourned.
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WEDNESDAY, 2:00 PM, APRIL 26, 2000
 

DUE TO THE LACK OF AN AGENDA
 
THERE WAS NO MEETING
 

) 

Page 14 of 15
 



MAY 2, 2000� 

TUESDAY, 12:00 PM, MAY 2, 2000� 

Pursuant to Section 2-302 of the City of Portland, Oregon, Charter, as ofNoon on Tuesday, 
May 2, 2000, I hereby assign myself, Mayor Vera Katz, commissioner in charge of the 
Bureau ofGeneral Services (Ordinance) 

579 

Disposition: Ordinance No. 174382. 

GARY BLACKMER 
Auditor of the City Portland 

I 

By� Karla Moore-Love 
Acting Clerk of the Council 

) 
/ 
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